
:  
 
On behalf of the Intermodal Association of North America (IANA), a leading transportation trade association 
representing the combined interests of the intermodal freight industry, I am writing to you in strong opposition 
to New Jersey Senate Bill 4204.   
 
�,�$�1�$�¶�V���P�H�P�E�H�U�V�K�L�S��roster of over 1,000 corporate members includes not only intermodal and over-the-road 
motor carriers but also railroads (Class I, short-line, and regional), water carriers and stacktrain operators, port 
authorities, intermodal marketing and logistics companies, and suppliers to the industry such as equipment 
�P�D�Q�X�I�D�F�W�X�U�H�U�V�����O�H�D�V�L�Q�J���F�R�P�S�D�Q�L�H�V�����D�Q�G���W�H�F�K�Q�R�O�R�J�\���I�L�U�P�V�������,�$�1�$�¶�V���D�V�V�R�F�L�D�W�H�����Q�R�Q-voting) members include 
shippers (defined as the beneficial owners of the freight to be shipped), academic institutions, government 
entities, and non-profit trade associations.  This diverse and broad-based group of stakeholders opposes 
Senate Bill 4204 for a number of reasons. 
 
First, Senate Bill 4204 severely undermines the vital intermodal industry by essentially destroying the 
independent contractor model in New Jersey.  Intermodal transportation is inherently symbiotic.  When one 
participant in the intermodal market (such as a motor carrier, railroad, or steamship line) is subject to 
operational inefficiencies, the other participants in the supply chain likewise suffer.  Motor carriers are crucial 
participants in th�H���Q�D�W�L�R�Q�¶�V���L�Q�W�H�U�P�R�G�D�O���Q�H�W�Z�R�U�N�������-�X�V�W���D�V���L�P�S�R�U�W�D�Q�W�O�\�����L�Q�W�H�U�P�R�G�D�O���P�R�W�R�U���F�D�U�U�L�H�U�V�¶ use of 
independent contractors as drivers has been foundational to the stability and success of the intermodal 
industry.  For over thirty-five (35) years, the prevailing business model for motor carriers supporting intermodal 
freight movements by water and rail has involved the use of independent contractors.  Indeed, according to 
industry data available from sources such as the Association of Bi-State Motor Carriers, nearly eighty percent 
(80%) of the 14,000 truck drivers serving the Port Authority of New York and New Jersey--now the second-
largest port in the nation--are independent contractors.  In short, the independent contractor business model 
has been indispensable to the intermodal industry in that it offers operational and financial flexibility to 
intermodal motor carriers so that they can effectively adapt and respond to natural volatility in the intermodal 
transportation market.  Destroying that model will have a massive, adverse effect upon the entire intermodal 
industry.  
 
Second, Senate Bill 4204 wrongfully eliminates important liberties enjoyed by individual intermodal drivers.  As 
proud, independent business owners, drayage drivers quintessentially express their freedom of choice by 
personally investing in, and operating, their own company.  These small business owners acquire a valid 
�&�R�P�P�H�U�F�L�D�O���'�U�L�Y�H�U�¶�V���/�L�F�H�Q�V�H, purchase a tractor, and bear the associated operating costs attributable to 
registration, licensing, insurance, fuel, and developing their knowledge and daily application of federal and 
state regulations governing the safe operation of the vehicle.  In certain cases, independent contractors also 
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